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The rapper at Bondi Beach sang: “Ain’t no party like a Catholic party, ’cos a Catholic party don’t stop!” We soon converted this into: “Ain’t no party like a YouFra party, ’cos a YouFra party don’t stop!”
More than eight centuries have passed since the Transitus of St Francis, and still YouFra parties go on. “Why is that?” is easily answered, especially for those who attended “the Sydney Party”!
From my Polish point of view, the Pope’s invitation to WYD08 in Sydney raised an obvious question: how would it be possible to go there? At a time of almost no faith, no spirit, no hope!…no way?  It was no problem for Heaven!
We landed at the Sydney airport and were kindly welcomed by one of our SFO brothers. To our amazement, the “party” started! 

From the first moment at “St Francis’s Yard” in Paddington, we sympathized with the Pope’s opinion expressed during the welcoming celebration: “Wherever we are from, we are here at last in Sydney. And together we stand in our world as God’s family, disciples of Christ, empowered by his Spirit to be witnesses of his love and truth for everyone!” All the time, we tried not to fail him.
Regardless of our countries, nations, habits, we Young Franciscans shared three full days together, led by our spiritual Assistants. The visit to the Poor Clares’ Monastery at Campbelltown was an opportunity “to refresh” our own Franciscan vocation and to know better the rich tapestry of the Franciscan family, to feel the famous “unity in and 
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through diversity”. 

Daily Mass, joint prayers and catechesis, and adoration in the neighbouring Franciscan parish of St Joseph at Edgecliff were the means by which we maintained a religious atmosphere while preparing for the culmination of the World Youth Day celebration.
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A special event was the Franciscan Festival at Bondi Beach. Although weather was not encouraging (at least for us Poles), we stayed there enjoying ourselves till the party was over.
Our Australian hosts had made all the best arrangements to help us experience unforgettable moments in Sydney. The technical side of staying in Paddington was perfectly organized. Many people made a huge effort to take care of all of us Pilgrims. Enough to cite those responsible for the preparatory organization, for the meals in the Come In Centre, for staying in St Francis School, and for the choirs in St Francis Church. We heartily thank God for giving us their patience, forbearance and warm, open hearts. 
Our time together at Barangaroo and Randwick created an international YouFra Fraternity which I hope we will keep deeply in our hearts, together with the Pope’s message: “Dear young friends, the Lord is asking you to be prophets of this new age, messengers of his love, drawing people to the Father and building a future of hope for all humanity”.
Ewa Wisniewska 

Franciscan Youth, Poland 
